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May 7, 2018
Dear Families of White Brook Middle School Students:

As we begin our last eight weeks of school, we celebrate and commend our teachers during Teacher Appreciation Week, which is May 7th-11th.  Our dedicated staff continues to create excellent opportunities for learning for all students.   We also recognize White Brook families for your continued support and encouragement to your children and your assistance in organizing them to complete homework and read at home.  We recently had our ‘Step-up’ Night for incoming fifth grade families.  Several of our parents volunteered to serve on a panel to discuss their family’s experience with the transition to Grade 5.  A heartfelt thank you to Marie and Martin Pappadellis, Tamara Smith, and Elizabeth Kelly.  We appreciate you!  We would also like to acknowledge the following students for contributing to and participating in this important event for our incoming students:  Serena Kelly, Sam Barr, Addie Barr, Faith Kellogg, Gracie Pappadellis, Moira Larson, Diya Bhatia, Ana Growhowski, Rita Pereira, Raegan Delisle, Rosie Follett, Veronica Rapoza, and Ella Belcher-Timme.  You make us proud.  
The Massachusetts Comprehensive Assessment System (MCAS) in Mathematics and Science (Grades 5 & 8) will be administered to our students on the following dates:

Grade 5:  May 14, 15
Grade 7:  May 7, 8
Grade 8:  May 9, 10, 16, 17
You can continue to support your child by making sure he or she is present, on time, and well rested.  During this school year, we have emphasized high standards of achievement for academic performance.  Good writing skills are essential given the requirements of communicating in today’s world.  Clear thinking and precise expression will increase your child’s success in most academic areas in school as well as provide good preparation for life.  We encourage you, in the course of your everyday activities, to help your children become better readers and writers by encouraging them to assist you with things such as lists, letter writing, journals, creation of greeting cards, memos, and most of all reading for pleasure.  

As the weather heats up, so does the excitement at White Brook.  Wednesday, May 9th there will be an Easthampton Walks/Bikes to School Day.  Interested students should meet at the Public Safety Complex at 7:30 a.m. on that day if they wish to join the group.  The WE Free the Children Easthampton Water Walk is Saturday, May 12th at Millside Park from 11:00-3:00. The purpose of this walk is to bring attention to the fact that in some countries, girls cannot attend school because they must collect water for their families and communities. Often their walk is 3-7 miles and they carry five liters of water. We know that when communities have access to clean water, children can attend school, parents can run sustainable farms, and families can break the cycle of poverty. We will be focusing on Easthampton water and spreading awareness that in our country not all people have easy access to clean water. The spring concert for beginner band and chorus is May 16 at 7:00 p.m.  The ELF Band will also be playing that night. On Thursday, May 17 our 6-8 Grade Chorus, Concert Band, and Jazz Band will perform at 7:00 p.m. Grade 5 will visit Plimoth Plantation on May 24th.  The Green Team (Grade 7) will visit Mystic Aquarium on May 24th. The Grade 8 trip to Washington D. C. is May 22-25.  Our band will march in the Easthampton Memorial Day Parade on May 28th. The Grade 8 semi-formal is June 19th.  Awards Night is June 14th.  8th Grade Continuation is on Monday, June 25th at 9:30 a.m.  These are just a few of the spring happenings at White Brook Middle School!

We are excited to announce our April Students of the Month.  This special award recognizes students doing great things and consistently going above and beyond in their efforts as part of the White Brook community.  This is not an academic honor roll, but more about day to day attitudes and actions.  The recipients were:  Grace Kalin, Ethan Mullaly, Aubrey Crasnick, Zoe Perez, Jayden Ortiz, Ethan Marowitz, McKenna Nadin, Bella Yankson, Cadence Mason, Jack Gordon, MacKenzie Cote, Grace Read, McKenzie Redfern, Rafael Torres, Brooke Piziak, and Eva Romero.  Students were invited to a special breakfast and awarded additional incentives as well.  Please visit our website for more information.  

The Easthampton Healthy Youth Coalition presents: "Donuts and Drugs" an early morning event to learn and experience the many resources available for families in preventing underage drug use and reducing risk of harm from opioids. This will take place on Friday, May 11 7:45-8:45 a.m. at 32 Payson, Public Safety Complex conference room. This session is appropriate for providers, police, parents and anyone who interacts with families. 


On May 17th there is an event at Easthampton High School:  Family Engagement Workshop: Training on Identification of Student Stress and Management. This will take place at EHS in room 104 from 6:00-7:30 and is co-sponsored by the EHS Family Engagement and the Healthy Youth Coalition.  The workshop Raising Resilient Kids of Color will be Monday, May 21st  5:30 – 8:00 p.m.  CCRT is excited to be joined by Embrace Race Founders, Melissa Giraud & Andrew Grant-Thomas for a facilitated discussion of their recent webinar with Dr. Allison Briscoe-Smith, Nurturing Resilient Kids in a World of Racial Aggression and Violence. Come expand community, identify existing strengths to build on, and gain new skills with other parents/caregivers of children of color. Facilitated by Irene I-SHEA Shaikly, artist & activist. Refreshments and childcare will be provided. Held at CCRT, One Arch Place, Main Entrance, 3rd floor in Greenfield.  Also, if you have not downloaded the "Talk. They hear you" app on your smartphone, please check it out.  It is easy, realistic and a great way to practice having conversations with your kids about drugs and alcohol. Search for it on the app store. More info at: EasthamptonCoalition.org.  

Thank you for your continued support.  We appreciate your feedback.

Sincerely,

Meredith Balise




Jill Pasquini-Torchia

Principal 




Assistant Principal 
A Virtues Pick
KINDNESS
Kindness is showing you care, doing some good to make life better for others.  Be thoughtful about people’s needs.  Show love and compassion to someone who is sad or needs your help.  When you are tempted to criticize or be cruel, decide to be kind instead (The Virtues Project, 2002).  
You are practicing KINDNESS when you: 
· give attention to those who need help.

· do thoughtful things to make other happy.

· practice habits that help the environment.

· resist being cruel.  

· accept people’s differences.

A great place to learn and grow.


